
School Community Council Minutes
Spanish Fork Junior High

600 s. 820 e.
Spanish Fork Utah
Sept. 30th 2020

Held in Library @ 12:30 pm

Welcome

-Welcome from Mr. Loveless

-Introductions- Each member introduced themselves.

-Discussion on meeting format and parliamentary procedures-Reviewed the parliamentary
procedures template from the state.

-Chairperson nominations-Nominations were opened for chairperson. Shanni Call nominated
Julie Johnson as chairman, seconded by Jami Branch. No discussion, vote was unanimous.
Nominations were opened for the ch-chairperson. Alisha Breckenridge nominated herself,
seconded by Shanni Call. Vote was unanimous.
Julie Johnson will serve as Chairperson.
Alisha Breckinridge will serve as co-chair.

-Discussion on meeting times and dates-Nomination was made by Jami Branch to hold SCC
meeting on the 3rd Wednesday of the month @ 12:30 pm. It was seconded by Julie Branch.
The voting was unanimous.

-Review of this year’s trust land plan-Reviewed what was submitted. Changed from several
goals to one main goal that we can use actions plans plans.
TSSA- Money allocated to help student improvements. Plan goes to the school board for
approval.
3 main areas
1 - FTE is the biggest expense from trustlands- Mainly in Math and Science and also an English
intern.
2- Technology- amended more money to technology. Purchased 350 chromebooks, could be
other technology.
3- Professional development - training for teachers.
Discussion on smart projectors, “I”-ready for English teachers to help with assessments and
concepts that are missed. We have 3 student advocates (trackers) have also been hired and do
work with students in 4 study hall classes and pulling students who need help with classes.
Questions about classroom sound systems, how students with Cochlear implants are doing in
class. Another question about the FTE system and how it determines how many teachers are in
the building.
Question about funding.



Trustlands expect $150,000.
TSSA money is expected to be $80,000.

-School Accreditation This year will be an accreditation year. We have 9th graders so we will
have to go through this process. Mrs. LeMmon explained what is involved and the expectations
for this process. This year will be a remote meeting. It will include a 3 day zoom type of process.
It will be in mid March. Parent and teacher surveys will be used. Some parents may be asked to
be involved. Some teachers will be asked to be a part of other school accreditation to be better
prepared for our own accreditation.

- Comments or questions from members?
Question about how our PTA and SCC interact with each other. Explanation about what PTA is
doing to help school.
Question about 3 student advocates- can work with any student not just those in the study hall
classes. Tracking the online students and encouraging them to get online and get work done.
Can pull them from elective classes.
Question about the SRO- officer is stationed here at our school. Is in the hall and around the
building alot.

Dates for future meetings:
Oct. 23rd
Nov. 18th
Dec. 16th
Jan, 20th
Feb. 17th
March 17th
April 21st
May 19th

Members in attendance:
Jared Coffman
Lisa Peterson
M Anderson
Blake Mortensen
Chris Loveless
Alesha LeMmon
Alison Jennings
Shanni Call
Alisha Breckenridge
Jami Branch
Glenn Cherepovich- Excused


